22 May 2020

Dear Coordinator
The Jack Petchey Foundation recognises that the last eight weeks have been an exceptionally challenging time for the schools and youth organisations we support. 

We have taken time to consider how we can best support our scheme coordinators in managing the Achievement Award Scheme, by being flexible, understanding and reducing any unnecessary or additional pressure.

We recognise that circumstances are different for every school & organisation, with some operating the scheme remotely and others unable to operate at all. We understand that many scheme coordinators are concerned about the nominations, grant funding and submission of the June grant report. We hope the following guidance, which has been designed to fit your circumstances, will enable as many young people as possible to continue to benefit from the Achievement Award Scheme. 

Report deadline extensions

The grant report database will open on 1st June 2020 as normal. However, we know that many schools and organisations won’t be able to resume the scheme until restrictions are lifted and will require additional time to allocate the awards/spend grant funds. Others will not be able to allocate all the awards this calendar year as they usually would. Therefore we have extended the deadlines:

1. If you have NOT allocated all your awards from Jan – Jun 2020 and will not be able to allocate the next tranche of Achievement Awards (Sept – Nov): you have until 30th November 2020 to nominate your Jan – June award winners, spend the grant funds and to submit the grant report. 

2. If you ARE able to award your Jan – Jun 2020 awards and will be able to allocate the next tranche of Achievement Awards (Sept – Nov): we need to receive your report as soon as possible – ideally by 30th June 2020. But if you need more time, you can submit this until 30th September. We will then process your report and release the Sept - Nov awards & grant funds. 

(Please note that the Sept – Nov awards must be allocated and funds spent before the grant report deadline of 30th November 2020

We have created an infographic which we hope helps to explain the reporting requirements in more detail. To view this please follow the link below: 

https://www.jackpetcheyfoundation.org.uk/core-assets/uploads/dlm_uploads/2020/05/When-should-I-submit-my-grant-report.png

The Jack Petchey Foundation continues to operate, with staff working remotely from home. We are here to support organisations and the young people you work with. We would like to take the opportunity to highlight the following: 

· Our Young Peoples resource page, which is constantly updated: https://www.jackpetcheyfoundation.org.uk/opportunities/young-people-resources/

Our lockdown wish list for schools and organisations that are able to run the scheme. This is a handy tool, to ensure that young people can use their grant despite the lockdown restrictions.

https://www.jackpetcheyfoundation.org.uk/core-assets/uploads/dlm_uploads/2020/05/What-can-I-spend-my-Achievement-Award-Grant-on-in-Lockdown_-FINAL.pdf
If you have any queries or require further clarification please contact your Grants Officer – we are always happy to help.

Best wishes

Jack Petchey Foundation
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